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Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, may this newsletter find you well in all things. 

Three quarters of the year have passed and I hope your work so far is fruitful and 

productive. May we continue to do our best for the work of the Lord. Let this year 

finish strong.  

We continue to work on the post-production of the videos for the first eleven 

lessons of the book of Genesis. We spent some time selecting the graphics and 

video clips from the videos such as The Reality of Noah’s Ark/The Global Flood, 

and Bible Land Passages and Connections, published by World Video Bible School 

(WVBS). I appreciate the generosity of the leadership at WVBS allowing us to use 

their graphics and video clips freely. Adding these high-quality graphics and video 

clips should make our video lessons more interesting and visually appealing to the 

audience.  

Our Zoom Bible study group finished the study of the book of Hebrews. Twenty-

four weeks have been spent finishing studying this great book of the Bible. By the 

end of the month, I received several comments from some of our Bible study group 

members. Most of them expressed their gratitude for being able to study the word 

of God online and watch the videos from the Chinese Bible School. I would like to 

share some of the comments as follows:  

“Thank you for your hard work, so I finally have a Chinese platform that I 

can trust to find reliable information.… Thank you for your weekly online 

bible study. The attached outline is simple and easy to understand, which 

is very suitable for an uneducated person like me. Thank you and sister 

Yolanda for your tireless labor for the Lord. Thanks to the churches and 

brothers and sisters of the Lord who support the Chinese Bible School. 

May the Lord remember your good deeds!” (A sister from Malaysia) 

“Since I joined the Zoom Bible study, I have come to understand many 

truths of the Bible. Thanks to brother Chen for his hard work and 

dedication. My faith is strengthened and I shall continue to walk with God. 

I have shared the video lessons that brother Chen sent us with others. They 

learned the beauty of heaven and the horror of hell through the videos. 

Thank God, some of them believed and were baptized into the Lord's 

Church.” (A sister from Shanghai, China) 

“My brother, sister-in-law, niece, and mother have been attending your 

Hebrews class for a while.… My sister-in-law said they understand your 

class more than another brother’s teaching. This is good news! My family 

began attending your class after my niece came home from being in the 

hospital for so long. I believe their hearts were touched by the prayers and 

medical financial support the brethren in Singapore offered. This is very 

new for them to hear the Good News, but little by little, they are beginning 

to discipline their heart to know Him who created them.” (A sister from 

Zhuhai, China) 


